From: Concerned Discovery Bay Homeowners

Dated: May 15, 2019

Subject: Cease and Desist Letter for New Community Center Pool

Dear Town of Discovery Bay and its Board Members,

This cease and desist letter is served upon the Town of Discovery Bay and its Board Members due to attempting to build a new Community Center pool (1) without a vote of the homeowners, and (2) without consideration of the associated long-term taxing consequences to the homeowners.

While the Town of Discovery Bay Board Members heard numerous objections regarding this new pool, the Town of Discovery Bay Board Members chose to move forward to attempt to build a new pool (1) regardless of the facts presented by concerned Discovery Bay homeowners and (2) without a homeowner vote.

If the Town of Discovery Bay and its Board Members (1) do not cease and desist attempting to build a new Community Center pool and (2) do not conduct and tabulate a vote of the homeowners, a recall election and/or a class-action suit and/or a lawsuit shall be commenced against the Town of Discovery Bay and its Board Members with the exception of Director Bryon Gutow.

If the Town of Discovery Bay and its Board Members (1) do not place a homeowner vote, regarding a new Community Center pool, on the June 5, 2019, or on the June 19, 2019, Town of Discovery Bay Board Member meeting agenda, and (2) do not authorize to conduct and tabulate a homeowner vote, the aforementioned shall immediately commence.

The Town of Discovery Bay and its Board Members will not receive another cautionary letter on this subject.

Sincerely, Concerned Discovery Bay Homeowners